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	ACCIDENT REVIEW TEAM
Prepared by Chief Executive Office, Risk Management Branch

Loss Control and Prevention Section

3333 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 1000, Los Angeles, CA 90010

Call (213) 738-2269 for additional information



The State of California Occupational Safety and Health Administration (Cal/OSHA) requires all employers to possess procedures to investigate occupational injuries/illnesses.  Each County of Los Angeles (County) department’s Injury and Illness Prevention Program (IIPP) includes the accident investigation procedure.  Under the procedure, department supervisors are, generally, responsible for investigating all occupational accidents and submitting investigation reports.  The purpose of any occupational accident investigation is to determine the cause(s) of the accident, identify any necessary corrective actions, and timely implementation of those corrective actions. 

To ensure the accidents are properly investigated, it is prudent to utilize a departmental Accident Review Team (ART).  The purpose of an ART is to review the supervisors’ investigation reports, identify trends, and determine necessary follow-up actions. 
Team Membership
It is important to select appropriate members for the ART.  Representatives from the Safety Office and Return-to-Work unit should be included in any ART.  Other team members may include representatives from Risk Management, Human Resources (Personnel), and Maintenance.  The Personnel member should possess expertise on personnel procedures, including disciplinary actions.  The Maintenance representative should provide insight on building crafts and equipment repair and maintenance.
The department Safety Committee or one of its sub-committees may serve as the ART.
Accident Review
The ART should meet regularly to review all occupational accidents (employee accidents), accidents involving members of the public, vehicle accidents, and property damage accidents.  One factor in determining the frequency of the meeting is the number of department accidents.
The Return-to-Work unit should also provide information on all the workers’ compensation claims along with the Supervisors’ Investigation Reports (SIR).  After review of the SIR, the ART should determine whether each accident was adequately investigated.  If the supervisor’s investigation is inadequate, the ART may require additional information or designate one or more of its members to conduct further investigation.  
The ART should discuss and determine the causes of the department’s accidents and corresponding corrective actions.  It is important for the ART to identify the underlying causes that are the result of management deficiencies, e.g. lack of employee training.  In determining the corrective actions, the ART should not only focus on actions for a particular accident and location.  It should also consider actions that have department-wide impact.
Another function of the ART is to identify trends, which can be accomplished through data analysis.  The workers’ compensation database, the GenIRIS system, is accessible by County departments.  The Chief Administrative Office Loss Control and Prevention Section can provide assistance in the utilization of the GenIRIS system.   
Reporting Procedures
The ART should prepare regular reports for departmental management describing their findings.
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